

🕨 St. Patrick's Parish Bulletin 🕈



www.stpatrickschurchbrownsvillemn.org

June 9, 2019

Parish Business

Mass Schedule

Sunday, June 9, 2019

8:00 a.m. For St. Patrick Parishioners and for + Carl Helke & + John Lennartz

Tuesday, June 11, 2019

8:30 a.m. **NO MASS**

9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. Eucharist Adoration

Sunday, June 16, 2019

8:00 a.m. For St. Patrick Parishioners and for + Joan Allen

Liturgical Roles - June 16th

Announcer/Lector: Karen Colsch **Ushers:** Ralph & Janice Konkel

Eucharistic Ministers: Hosts: Bill Howes Jan Howes & Randy Mell

Gift Bearers: Teresa & Steve Colsch Family Servers: Hannah Zaiger & Colin Flannery

Rosary: Virginia Albert

Counters: Shawn Heimer & Linda Neeman **Children's Lectionary:** Rachel Foellmi

Church Support:

June 2, 2019

Adults:	\$	1,000.00
Offertory:	\$	238.87
Ascension Offering:	\$	103.00
Hall Rental:	\$	200.00
Burial Fee:	\$	100.00
Cemetery Donations:	\$	150.00
Catholic Charities:	\$	100.00
CCW Funeral Lunch Donatio	n:\$	100.00
Votives:	\$	15.00
Spring Fling:	\$	20.00

TOTAL: \$ 2,026.87

Servant Leadership

Pastor: Rev. Greg Havel

E mail Address: cruxpas@acegroup.cc Deacon: Rev. Mr. Robert Yerhot

E mail Address: cruxyerhot@acegroup.cc

Contacts:

St. Patrick's Parish Office: 507-482-6818 Crucifixion Parish Office: 507-895-4720

Pentecost Sunday

Announcements

- **No Tuesday Mass** on the First Tuesday of every month. Please join us for Eucharistic Adoration that will be held on those Tuesday's from 9:00 am until 3:00 pm.
- June 6 14 Father Havel will be on vacation.
- June 11 -- No Mass on Tuesday. Eucharistic
 Adoration will open from 9 am to 3 pm
- June 9 -- VFW Pancake Breakfast at Community Center
- June 18 -- Farewell to Father gathering from 5:00 pm to 6:30 pm. We will have a pot luck get together to honor our time with Father Havel. Fr. asked for no gifts or a program, but if you'd like you can donate to the cemetery in his honor.
- June 23 Second collection for Peter's Pence

"Flowers always make people better, happier & more hopeful."

The spring and summer months are beautiful months, the sun warms the earth & flowers flood our world with color. Please consider St. Patrick's to provide an everlasting back drop of flowers for our altars in our church with flower sharing donations – green plants, cut flowers, flower arrangements. Please use the sign-up sheets on the table in the Hall. Flowers can be given in memory of; for an anniversary; birthday or just to show appreciation. Drop off flowers in the Hall Kitchen by 10:00 am on Saturday's. Hope Flannery will be arranging the flowers to adorn the altars. **Thank you!**

M & M FUNDRAISER

St. Patrick's Confirmation students are raising funds to attend the Steubenville North Catholic Youth Conference in Rochester this summer. It is an opportunity to gather for a weekend with hundreds of other Catholic teens and be awakened and strengthened in their faith. They held a Soup Supper in April and were able to raise half of the funds they need. There are baskets of M & M's at the entrances. Please enjoy the M & M's and if you can help out, return the tube by June 30 with a free will donation. There will be collection boxes at each Church entrance. Your support is greatly appreciated!

Parishioners of St. Patrick's,

Several people have inquired about an opportunity to say good-bye. As many of you know, I love simple and I do believe that once again I can move in one car load. With this in mind, there will be a time from 5:00 to 6:30 pm on Tuesday, June 18, to say good-bye. I have asked that there would be no program or parish gift. People that wish, may give a donation to the parish, cemetery, or other charity. There will be a potluck to enjoy and I will walk around and visit. Thank you for a wonderful two years! *Father Greg*

NOTE: Parishioners are asked to bring a dish to pass. Thank you! CCW

Catholic Ministries Appeal

As of June 7, twenty donors from St. Patrick's Parish have donated \$6,215 toward the 2019 Catholic Ministries Appeal. We have already reached 90% of our goal of \$6,910.00. Thanks to all who have donated so far!

Thank You!

Our family would like to thank St. Patrick's parish and all its members for everything that they have done for us this past 9 months. What would we have done without your help and support with our family funerals? Words cannot express our gratitude for the offers of help and support, the words of condolences from parishioners, and the prayers that you said for us. Thank you to Fr. Havel & Fr. Breza, the altar servers, the choir and pianist, the many dishes of food, the kitchen helpers, custodial help, the flowers on the tables in the fellowship hall, and the use of the Church and Breza Hall. Having three funerals to plan and three family members to grieve is a daunting task for anyone, but with you by our sides it became doable. You are a wonderful church family to belong to and we can never say "Thank You" enough. May God return your kindnesses to each of you a hundredfold. God bless you all, the Bob Walhovd Family.

As I mentioned previously, the change of pastors offers a parish a wonderful opportunity to be involved in living the faith. Fr. Evans will come to the parishes needing direction to what the people need and/or want. It is up to the people to help him and guide him along the way. I would encourage everyone to use this opportunity to be involved in your parish. The parish council gives general direction to the parish life. The finance council watches over the monies entrusted to the parish. A building and grounds committee should look at preventative maintenance and help keep up the buildings and grounds. Our faith formation ministries give leadership to the education of our children. Our cemeteries can use help planning for future needs and direction in the operations of the grounds. There are the other important ministries of parish life such as sacristans, musicians, singers, lectors, servers, ushers, Eucharistic ministers, rosary leaders, and many other opportunities to be involved. Fr. Evans will have for a short time six parishes, two schools, and ten cemeteries to watch over. He will need your help and guidance. Be a part of the future of the parishes by sharing the gifts and talents God has entrusted to you. In a few weeks, sheets will be available at Mass for everyone to be a part of the work of the church as we give glory to the Lord in our love for one another.



The gifts of the Holy Spirit are many, but all of the gifts are given for the good of all.

St. Patrick's Parish Brownsville, MN June 9, 2019

PASTOR'S MESSAGE

Come, Holy Spirit, Come! This weekend we celebrate Pentecost. It is the fulfillment of the promise of God to send the Paraclete, the intercessor, to be the presence of God in our lives and world. The Holy Spirit, the gift of God's love for us, continues to bring the blessings of the Lord to God's people and guides us in the ways of truth.

The gifts of the Holy Spirit are many, but all of the gifts are given for the good of all. We are entrusted with the gifts to be used to build the kingdom of God in the hearts and lives of his people. May God strengthen us to continue the work of Jesus in bringing the good news of God's mercy and love to the lives of others. Father Greg.

Bulletin Announcements

Persons interested in placing information in the St. Patrick's Parish Bulletin and/or you would like the Lector to announce in church can send their request to Jean Meyer at jeanm@acegroup.cc or call at 507-482-6720. Announcements submitted by Thursday at 4:00 p.m. will be included in the Sunday Bulletin, based on space.

Donations to St. Patrick's Cemetery can be sent to St. Patrick's Parish Office at 604 Adams Street, P.O. Box 155, Brownsville, MN 55919 **OR** placed in the collection basket during Mass. Mark "St. Patrick's Cemetery" on the outside of envelope and on the check.

Stipends for Mass Intentions can be sent to St. Patrick's Parish Office at 604 Adams Street, P.O. Box 155, Brownsville, MN 55919 **OR** placed in the collection basket during Mass. Provide with stipend; if the intention is for a deceased family or friend or a special event, to whom the intention is for and if you have a special date that you would like the intention to fall on or close to. Mass Intentions are assigned on a first come basis for either Sunday or Tuesday.

Requests for the Prayer Network may be called in to Carmen Moriarty at 507.482.6737 or emailed to her at moriarty@acegroup.cc

Reconciliation is available **each Saturday from 9:30 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.** Confessions are taken in the back of the church on the right, in a small room. A light will be turned on when Father is hearing a confession.